THE MORRIE MAG

Official Newsletter of the Morris Car Group of Ipswich



August 2011

COMMITTEE

Coordinator:	Andrew Hornbuckle	0413 407 861
Vice Coordinator:	Dave Stoessel	0417 389 164
Secretary/Editor:	Tertia Sanderson	0420 644 667
Treasurer:	Ken Brooker	
Fundraiser:	Leonie Waters	
Librarian:	Julie Cox	
Refreshments:	Edna Lomax	
Events Coordinator:	Tina Whittaker	

CORRESPONDENCE

Morris Car Group of Ipswich PO Box 458 BOOVAL QLD 4304 morrisipswich@gmail.com

MEETINGS AND FEES

Our meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm in the Uniting Church Hall, Limestone Street, Ipswich.

GROUP AIMS

The aims of the group are:

- to foster the preservation and active use of all models of Morris vehicles produced between 1948 and 1971;
- to provide a forum for the exchange of general information and technical advice; and
- conduct a variety of motoring and social activities.

The views and advice provided in this magazine are not necessarily the views of The Morris Car Group of Ipswich or any of the members of associated with the group. The group cannot and will not be held responsible for any action taken or any omissions made because of any printed in the magazine.

Minutes of the Morris Car Group of Ipswich Meeting

Meeting Date: 9 August 2011

Meeting opened at: 7.30pm

Attendance (14): Dave Stoessel, Ian Cox, Julie Cox, George Williams, Ron James, Ray Lomax,

Trevor Waters, Leonie Waters, Andrew Hornbuckle, Tertia Sanderson, Steve

Kelly, Ken Brooker, Tina Whittaker, Amy Whittaker.

Previous minutes were read and accepted.

Moved: Dave Stoessel Seconded: Ray Lomax

Outwards Correspondence

- Thank you letter sent to the Tasmania Club
- Dating letter to R Hodge

Inwards Correspondence

- Other club magazines
- Letter from George and Cora Williams resigning from the club
- Membership application from Tina Whittaker
- Membership application from R Hodge
- Membership payment from P & I Hay
- Membership payment from G Dieckmann
- Qld Vintage Vehicles re: The Gatsy Picnic
- Ipswich City Council re: Ipswich Sports House
- Clontarf Beach Scouts Group re: Wheels of the Century
- Australian Mini Association re: 50th Anniversary
- Bank statement

Correspondence Accepted

Moved: Dave Stoessel Seconded: Leonie

Waters

Treasurers Report

Treasurer's report was presented at the meeting. Current bank balance is available to members on request.

Treasurer's Report Accepted

Moved: Ian Cox Seconded: Dave Stoessel

GENERAL BUSINESS

Car Inc Meeting

The next Car Inc meeting will be held on 23 August 2011. A decision about the future of Car Inc will be made. A report will be given back to the group at the September meeting.

MCGI continued participation in Car Inc was discussed. Cost of insurance was a factor. **Andrew** agreed to investigate insurance costs if MCGI was to operate on their own.

ANDREW HORNBUCKLE

to investigate costs of insurance for MCGI to operate independently from Car Inc

Website

The new website is still being designed. It is currently being hosted off Andrew Hornbuckle's business site.

http://www.mechanicipswich.com/mcgi

Once a decision is made regarding MCGI inclusion or otherwise with Car Inc then a domain name can be purchased for the group. The website will take quite a few months to be fully functional. Updates will be given by **Tertia** at each meeting.

TERTIA SANDERSON to update the group on the progress of the website at each meeting.

Outings

- RACQ Motorfest
- Sunshine Coast Swap
- Group meeting and AGM

Coming Events

<u>August</u> <u>September</u>

14th – Rocklea Swap at the Showgrounds 11th – Kicoy Classics on Wheels

14th – Just Rock Ipswich 13th – Group Meeting 23rd – Car Inc Meeting – Toowoomba 18th – Beaudesert Swap

28th – Auto Extravaganza – Jimboomba 25th – Goodna RSL Swap & Show and Shine

24th-25th – Cleveland Swap

Meeting closed at 8.35pm

Minutes of the Morris Car Group of Ipswich AGM 2011

Meeting Date: 9 August 2011

Meeting opened at: 8.47pm

Attendance (14): Dave Stoessel, Ian Cox, Julie Cox, George Williams, Ron James, Ray Lomax,

Trevor Waters, Leonie Waters, Andrew Hornbuckle, Tertia Sanderson, Steve

Kelly, Ken Brooker, Tina Whittaker, Amy Whittaker.

Apologies (1): Edna Lomax

Previous minutes were read and accepted. Moved: Dave Stoessel

Seconded: Julie Cox

Moved: Dave Stoessel

Seconded: Ian Cox

Business arising out of the previous minutes

 Club Fees. It was moved that the fees remain the same until after the Car Inc meeting. Depending on the outcome, fees may be increased.

Coordinator's Report - Dave Stoessel

Dave thanked the committee members for their contribution throughout the year. He thanked the members who have been involved through the past year. The highlight for him was attending the National Rally in Port Macquarie. The lowlight was the January floods which affected two MCGI members – Les and Betty and Ken and Linda. He passed on his wish that

their lives get back to normal soon.

Secretary's Report - Ian Cox

lan thanked every for coming along to the meetings.

Treasurer's Report - Julie Cox

Julie presented the annual Treasurer's Report. She thanked everyone for their involvement in the club.

The Chairman declared all positions vacant.

GROUP COORDINATOR

Andrew Hornbuckle was nominated by Dave Stoessel. Seconded by Tertia Sanderson. Nomination was accepted.

ANDREW HORNBUCKLE
elected as Group
Coordinator

VICE GROUP COORDINATOR

Dave Stoessel was nominated by Ian Cox. Seconded by Andrew Hornbuckle. Nomination was accepted.

DAVE STOESSEL elected as Vice Group Coordinator

SECRETARY

Tertia Sanderson self nominated. Seconded by Dave Stoessel. Nomination was accepted.

TERTIA SANDERSON elected as Secretary

TREASURER

Ken Brooker was nominated by Tertia Sanderson. Seconded by Leonie Waters. Nomination was accepted.

KEN BROOKER elected as Treasurer

EDITOR

Tertia Sanderson was nominated by Dave Stoessel. Seconded by Andrew Hornbuckle. Nomination was accepted.

TERTIA SANDERSON elected as Editor

FUNDRAISER

Leonie Waters nominated by Tertia Sanderson. Seconded by Dave Stoessel. Nomination was accepted.

LEONIE WATERS elected as Fundraiser

EVENTS COORDINATOR

Tina Whittaker nominated by Tertia Sanderson. Seconded by Dave Stoessel. Nomination was accepted.

TINA WHITTAKER elected as Events Coordinator

REFRESHMENT COORDINATOR

Edna Lomax nominated by Andrew Hornbuckle. Seconded by Ray Lomax. Nomination was accepted.

EDNA LOMAX elected as Refreshment Coordinator

Meeting closed at 9.08pm

EVENTS

There were no official events or runs organized for the month of August. Some members attended the 50th Anniversary of the Mini in Australia, which was held at Carina State School over the weekend 9 and 10 September.

With the new Events Coordinator, Tina Whittaker, added to the Group Committee we hope to organize a few more events and runs this coming year.

BIRTHDAYS



As the new Secretary/Editor I don't have a list of Member Birthdays! Please email, text or call me and let me know when your birthday is so that you can be included in future newsletters!

A blonde and her husband are lying in bed listening to the next door neighbor's dog which had been in the backyard barking for hours and hours. The blonde jumps up out of bed and says, "I've had enough of this". She goes downstairs. The blonde finally comes back up to bed and her husband says, "The dog is still barking, what have you been doing?"

The blonde says, "I put the dog in our backyard, let's see how THEY like it!"

Wiremu, a New Zealander, was on the dole in Australia but about to fly home to watch the Rugby World Cup and was not feeling well, so he decided to see a doctor. "Hey doc, I dun't feel so good, ey" said Wiremu. The doctor gave him a thorough examination and informed Wiremu that he had long, existing and advanced prostate problems and that the only cure was testicular removal. "No way doc" replied Wiremu "I'm gitting a sicond opinion ey!" The second Aussie doctor gave Wiremu the same diagnosis and also advised him that testicular removal was the only cure. Not surprisingly, Wiremu refused the treatment. Wiremu was devastated, but with the Rugby World Cup just around the corner he found an expat Kiwi doctor and decided to get one last opinion from someone he could trust. The Kiwi doctor examined him and said: "Wiremu Cuzzy Bro, you huv Prostate suckness ey." "What's the cure thin doc?" asked Wiremu hoping for a different answer. "Wull, Wiremu", said the Kiwi doctor "Wi're gonna huv to cut off your balls." "Phew, thunk god for thut!" said Wiremu, "those Aussie bastards wanted to take my test tickets off me!"